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GREAT NORTH MEDICAL GROUP

PATIENT FORUM MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY 4th MAY 2021
Attendees:
	Barbara Matthewman
	Patient Forum Chair

	Diana Foster
	Patient Representative

	Ann Hague
	Patient Representative

	Steven Lyons
	Patient Representative

	Linda Mitchell
	Patient Representative

	Ian Mitchell
	Patient Representative

	Brian Rawson
	Patient Representative

	Yvonne Rawson
	Patient Representative


Apologies:
Ann Brown - Patient Representative
Mary Bieris - Patient Representative
Frank Bryan - Patient Representative 
Jayne Briggs- Patient Representative
Thomas Crehan - Patient Representative
Roy Dean - Patient Representative
Michael Hague - Patient Representative 
John Hynes - Patient Representative
Moravian Muscroft - Patient Representative
Georgina Newnham - Patient Representative
Linda Pinder - Patient Representative
Margaret Sutcliff - Patient Representative
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	Item
	Discussion
	

	Minutes of the last meeting.
	These were all believed to be a true record. 
	

	Introduction
	Welcome 

	

	Patient Forum  Venue

	This month Patient Forum Meeting was held via video link due to the current social distancing regulations set by the government for Corona Virus
	

	Guest Speaker


	No speaker                                                     
                                                     
	

	Doncaster Wide Network Patient Forum Meetings

	Steve Lyons and Diana Foster attend the Wider Doncaster network forum meetings, they are held on the fourth Friday of the month. 
Feedback from the Health Watch Meeting                                               
Held by video link 
1. The lack of engagement from Primary Care Networks.
What are the PCN’s doing on behalf of patients? It is very difficult to speak to                                              
A representative in Doncaster North and the attendees at Health Watch feel that 

The PCN’s might as well not exist.  This is an on-going problem

2. Review of GP Practice Websites

Health Watch have been reviewing GP practice websites.  The finalised report will

Be completed 05.05.2021. 

Health Watch will approach the CCG’s with the results and recommendations
We are pleased to say that Great North Medical Group is very close to the top for being one of the best websites for content and good translation.                                                                                                           
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	Corona Virus Vaccination programme Update
	Where are we now?

· We are currently inviting patients in cohort 10 (Aged 40 years and above)
· cohort 6 (carers) who are eligible but haven’t yet come forward
· Letters have been sent to patients that we have been unable to contact
· Patients due for their 2nd vaccines have been invited
· The Roving team are revisiting residents in care homes and housebound now due their 2nd vaccine, or may have missed their 1st 
We are urging patients to please inform their GP practice if they have changed their contact details.
The practice will continue to update the Facebook page with new information
                                                                                                                                                      
	

	Self Help Groups

	The GP partners and Sue Bushell (Business Manager) held a strategy meeting for the surgery.  One of the aims is to offer a more educational side to the practice.

The Patient Forum discussed the option of being involved in organising 
self-help groups for registered patients
The suggestions are:

Short educational sessions for patients with long term conditions such as:
Diabetes, Fibromyalgia, Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease, Stoma support and Respiratory conditions.  We could invite speakers, for example an expert or dietician etc.
Social Groups:

Gardening groups, walking groups, Carers, fund raising events and a coffee and a chat morning to help patients who may be suffering with general mental health and loneliness, these groups could be  encouraged by the GP as part of Social Prescribing 
It was a unanimous decision to re-visit this when the government restrictions have been lifted and face to face meetings can resume
                                                                                                     
	

	Repeat Prescriptions
	It appears that there is still an issue with medications not being issued by the pharmacist due to medication reviews being overdue.  
Babs will speak to the practice pharmacist and will feed back at the next meeting


	

	Staff Updates


	No Updates
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	Routine Appointments
	The practice is still working to the guidance set by the government’s road map before it can resume normal working practice.  Sue Bushell (Business Manager) is currently looking at a plan of how we can work smarter once the restrictions have been lifted
Update at the next meeting
	

	Waiting times for telephone calls 
	This issue was discussed at the last meeting and unfortunately the situation hasn’t changed.  I apologise on behalf of the practice for any inconvenience that has been caused
It is very apparent that the telephone lines are extremely busy at the moment and the waiting time for calls to be answered is increasing.  

We have recently increased the number of lines from 4 to 6 and 6 members of staff are handling the calls.  The average call wait time is 25 minutes.

When calling the practice the recorded message sits in the cloud, there can be 30 calls in the cloud the message will let you know what number you are in the queue, if you are more than 30 in the queue you will hear the engaged tone. Patients do prefer the numbered call queue system it gives the choice to call back at a quieter time.  
The Care Coordinators have said that a large number of calls are for advice about the Covid Vaccine, booking an appointment for a vaccine and possible symptoms of Corona virus we will continue to monitor this closely and keep you in touch with the findings.
Suggestions from the Group:

1. Open up the triage appointment calls using system on line
The aim for telephone triage is that all calls go through the Care Navigation process, this helps the Care Navigators to signpost patients to the appropriate

Service needed to manage their condition.  The practice does refer a high proportion of patients to the minor ailment service held by the Pharmacists 
2. Is there an on-line message facility to request a blood test?
Discuss at the next meeting

            
	

	Update on Clinical appointments
	The Clinical team are still heavily involved with the Covid vaccination programme

And appointment sessions have to be blocked to allow for this.  The first available Nurse appointment is the middle of May
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	Issues brought forward from the Virtual Group

	No issues brought forward                                               

	

	Upcoming Community Events
	New Start4life Resources
Public Health England will be running new Start4Life social media activity from early March 2021 to offer support and advice to pregnant women and new mothers to help them initiate and continue breastfeeding successfully.

	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting will be held Tuesday 8th June 21 and will be by zoom video link
On behalf of the GP’s, Management and Practice Staff we thank you for your continued support
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